

Public Notice

Proposed Amendment to Sign By-law 399-2002 Re Remembrance Day Lawn Signage

Pursuant to By-law 160-2004, as amended, take notice that at its meeting on Wednesday, November 3, 2021, at 9:30 a.m., Council will consider, among other items:

A proposed by-law to amend By-law 399-2002, to allow homeowners in Brampton to place a Remembrance Day lawn sign on their front lawn.

In consideration of the current COVID-19 public health orders restricting public gatherings and requirements for physical distancing between persons, in-person attendance at this Council meeting will be limited to Members of Council and essential City staff only, and the meeting will be convened as a virtual meeting, in accordance with the City's Procedure By-law. Persons wishing to participate through remote delegation must contact the City Clerk's Office to register and receive instructions to participate in a virtual meeting. Limited in-person public attendance at meetings may be permitted by pre-registration only (subject to occupancy limits) with the City Clerk's Office. It is strongly recommended that all persons continue to observe meetings online or participate remotely.

Members of the public may watch the meeting live from the City of Brampton website at: https://www.brampton.ca/EN/City-Hall/meetings-agendas/Pages/Welcome.aspx or http://video.isilive.ca/brampton/live.html

Written submissions related to this matter may be submitted via email to the City Clerk at cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca, by 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday, November 2, 2021. During the meeting, the public may submit questions regarding decisions made at the meeting via email to the City Clerk at cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca, to be introduced during the Public Question Period section of the meeting.

A copy of the proposed by-law, as part of the meeting agenda, will be available on the City website www.brampton.ca, as of Friday, October 29, 2021.

In the event that Brampton City Council chooses to refer or defer consideration of this matter, no further public notice will be given.

Dated: October 28, 2021.

P. Fay, City Clerk 2 Wellington St. W., Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2 905 874-2178 (voice), 905 874-2119 (fax), cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca